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Report, View or Discuss local Highways Problems – A Call to action 
 

As residents you can quickly and easily report any highways defects directly to 
Lincolnshire County Council through their online portal FixMyStreet.  
 Items like potholes, broken paving slabs or street lighting can be reported online 
straight away.  You can also check using a post code or street name and area if a defect 
has already been brought to LCC Highways attention and see what action is being 
taken.  Each report is allocated a specific reference number and pictures or updates 
can be added to any existing item.  Check on the progress of reports and receive alerts 
when something has been investigated or is being actioned.  
 
 FixMyStreet can be accessed either via the ‘report a highways fault’ link on the Parish 
Council web site or directly at the following address: 
https://fixmystreet.lincolnshire.gov.uk/ 
 
There is an App available on both Android and Apple stores. 
 

 

Community Centre Chairman - Mick Booth 
Community Centre Secretary - Linda Pocklington - 601501 

Booking Clerk- Robin Peck - 07508651029  
Book Online - www.legbournecommunitycentre.com       
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 I endeavour to publish everything as I receive it, however, I reserve the right to edit 
or alter the content, for publishing purposes only. For any errors or omissions, please 
accept my sincere apologies. 
If I receive any photographs for publication, please let me know that the person in 
the photograph have given their consent and in the case of children, please obtain 
their parents’ permission before submitting them to me. Please ensure that any 
articles, posters etc., you want to be included in the next publication are received in 
advance of the closure date of Wednesday February 16th 2022   to 
moates947@btinternet.com 
               
                                                        Michelle Oates 

  
 
EXTRA COPIES CAN BE OBTAINED FROM THE SHOP, THE QUEEN’S HEAD 
OR THE “SPLASH”. Email Michelle or Linda to get a copy via email.   
 
PLEASE REMEMBER THAT DOGS ARE NOT ALLOWED ON 
THE PLAYING FIELD OR IN THE CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA. 

 

 Contact details: lindapocklington@talktalk.net – 01507 601501  
Booking Clerk- Robin Peck- 07508651029 or book online 

www.legbournecommunitycentre.com       
 

Legbourne and Little Cawthorpe Community Centre 
 
 

 

MOBILE POST OFFICE VAN 
 

MONDAYS 2.15-3.15pm Manor Cottages, Station Road (Layby) 
 
THURSDAYS    2.15-3.15pm Manor Cottages, Station Rd.  (Layby) 

Disclaimer 

Michelle Oates 

mailto:lindapocklington@talktalk.net
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LEGBOURNE AND LITTLE CAWTHORPE 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 

AND RECREATION GROUND 

Reg. Charity No. 509916 

Results of Draw for December 

Drawn at the Queen’s Head 01/12/21  

 

               £100 Neil Rance, Manor Park, Legbourne 88 

               £25    John Dickinson, Howard Fields Way, Louth 157 

               £10    Paul Maw, Reston Rd, Legbourne. 178 

               £10    Kerry Bareham, Mill Lane, Legbourne.  242 

               £10    Bernard Scott, A.S. Way, Legbourne.  179 

               £10    Mike Cartwright, Mill Lane, Legbourne.  22 

               £10    Lyn Taylor, Station Rd., Legbourne.  177  

 

Ponderings 

We shall sooner have the fowl by  

hatching the egg than smashing it. 

                                                Abraham Lincoln 

 

The whole problem with the world is that fools  

and fanatics are always so certain of themselves, 

and wiser people so full of doubt. 

                                       Bertrand Russell 

 

If A is success in life, then  

A = x+y+z. Work is x, play is y and z is keeping  

your mouth shut. 

                                                  Albert Einstein 

 

Statistic of the month 

 

Working age UK men average 5 hours and 23 minutes leisure time per day. Women 

average 4 hours and 47 minutes 

                                                                                    The Resolution Foundation 
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LEGBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL  

 
Dear Residents 

 
We hope you had a good Christmas and wish you all a very happy New Year.  Your Parish Council meets to 
continue to review planning, highways and other day to day matters on behalf of the village. Copies of the 
minutes of meetings can now be found on our Parish Web site for full details of items discussed.  At our 
January meeting the Council reviewed a budget for the 2022/23 financial year, taking into account some 
proposed projects for the forthcoming year, in order to set our precept request.  It was agreed the precept 
level for 2022/23 would remain unchanged and will be held at the same amount for the fourth year running. 
 
Consultations continue regarding highways issues and a new backing plate has been installed to allow a 
further site for the reactive speed sign.  Details of how residents can report highways faults directly and 
quickly to LCC via FixMyStreet is available in this addition of the Yellow Pages or a link can be found on the 
Parish Web site. We would ask for your assistance in reporting faults wherever possible and if you have 
experienced problems due to road defects then please add your comments to the ‘Fix our Funding to Fix our 
Roads’ campaign to support the call for addition monies for Lincolnshire roads.    
 
Hopefully you will have seen displayed the large poppies obtained last November to mark Remembrance 
Day and it is planned to have two ‘Tommy’ statues for the entrances to the village by this November.  A 
wreath was also laid on behalf of the community by a representative of the Parish Council at the 
Remembrance Day Service 
 
The noticeboard in the centre of the village has been removed to be renovated and it is planned to have an 
additional board in the same area housing a village map to aid the locating of properties.  Designs are 
currently being reviewed and discussions had with the primary school to involve them in the ‘redesign’ of 
the noticeboard outside the school. 
 
The Parish Council is working on drafting a ‘Welcome Letter’ for new residents providing local information 
and hopefully making them feel more involved with the community.   Our Parish Website is being developed 
further to provide links to local groups/organisations as well as District and County services.  Electronic past 
copies of Yellow Pages will also be available on the site.  
 
Finally, this year as you will know is the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee and the Parish Council will be liaising with 
other village organisations and the Community Centre on how this important event can be marked and 
celebrated. 
 

To contact your Parish Council: 
Parish Council web site: - http:/parisheslincolnshire.gov.uk/Legbourne 
Parish Clerk – Legbourne – Mrs Madeline Hoad 07587 847640 
E. Mail - legbourneparishcouncilclerk@gmail.com 
Parish Clerk – Little Cawthorpe – Mrs Joyce Gay 
Email – nigel.gay@sky.com 
or suggestion to either Parish Councillors or the Clerk.   Full details of the minutes of the 
Annual Parish Meeting will be available on the parish web site. 
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LEGBOURNE AND LITTLE CAWTHORPE 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 

AND RECREATION GROUND 

Reg. Charity No. 509916 

Results of Draw for January 

Drawn at the Queen’s Head 05/01/22  

 

               £100 Apr, Sept., and Dec, only 

               £25    David Stott, Mill Lane, Legbourne. 122 

               £10    Brian Cooper, Poplars Lane, Legbourne. 01 

               £10    Andrew Whiteley, Poplars Lane, Legbourne. 198 

               £10    Andy Blades, Station Rd., Legbourne. 18   

               £10    Kevin Brown, Mill Lane, Legbourne. 54   

               £10    Keith Hemingway, Station Rd, Legbourne. 193  

 

Ponderings 

Horse sense is a good judgement which keeps  

horses from betting on people 

                                            W.C. Fields 

 

It is a very sobering thought to be up in space 

and realise that one’s safety was determined by the  

lowest bid on a government contract 

                                                         Astronaut Alan Shepard 

 

Legend remains victorious 

in spite of history     

                                        Sarah Berhardt 

 

Spirit of the Age 

Beethoven’s unfinished Tenth Symphony has been completed by an artificial 

intelligence programme, Researchers “trained” the AI by feeding it the work of 

composers Beethoven would have listened to, along with his own work. The result 

was that scholars could not tell where the original phrases ended and the new ones 

began. 
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Legbourne & Little Cawthorpe Community Centre  
 

Summary of Minutes - Tuesday 11th January 2022 
 

What’s On  
Quiz Night - March TBC  
Easter Bingo - April TBC 

Platinum Jubilee – Saturday 4th June 
 

Reports 

• No decisions could be made as there were only five people at the 
meeting. 

• The plumbing is now all finished. 

• The fixed electrics are being tested. 

• It was a very successful Christmas Bingo. 
               It was lovely to see the hall being used again. 

• A few events are being planned so watch this space. 

• What would you like us to do for the Platinum Jubilee? 

• The hall is getting busy with private bookings for this year. 

• We are looking forwards to hosting Louth Cricket Club matches. 

• New play equipment should arrive soon. 

• We are planning to do car boots again this year only if we have enough 
manpower to help with car parking and the kitchen. 

• We have vacancies on our committee if you fancy helping out in the 
community. 

• Any ideas for functions or events please get in touch. 
 
 

To get the Newsletter via email contact Michelle -  moates947@btinternet.com 
We need help to make the Newsletter more interesting. 

Please send anything that you think others might like to read about 
to Michelle by 16th of the month.  

 
You can book online at www.legbournecommunitycentre.com 

or by ringing Robin on 07508651029. 
Our next meeting is on  

Tuesday 8th February 2022 @ 7pm in the Committee Room. 
Secretary contact details: lindapocklington@talktalk.net – 01507 601501 

 

    ----   Legbourne Community Centre 
 

mailto:moates947@btinternet.com
http://www.legbournecommunitycentre.com/
mailto:lindapocklington@talktalk.net
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                        A Word from The Rectory 

 Dear friends,  
 
I am writing this at the height of ‘party-gate’, with a series of revelations about 
lockdown parties in Downing Street coming to light and causing quite a stir! 
Who knows whether, by the time you read this, it has brought down the Prime 
Minister or has been long forgotten? But it is bad luck for Boris Johnson that 
these headlines coincide with the time when the Church traditionally reflects 
on what is perhaps the most famous ‘bring your own booze’ event of all time; 
Jesus’ first miracle, the turning of water into wine at Cana. 
 
 Why did Jesus do it? A miracle is an event by which human beings are shown 
that there are things beyond our control and beyond our power: that the 
means of our salvation is no ordinary activity or project. It is beyond us, but is 
given to us. We cannot save ourselves. We cannot fill ourselves with joy. On 
our own our glasses are empty; our supplies are run low. On our own the party 
fizzles out, as awkwardness leads to anger or blame, and what begins as a 
marriage quickly disintegrates into an argument and division. Such is humanity 
without the intervention of God; without the presence of his glory. The glory 
of God completes us; fulfils us. Note the narrative arc of the story: it is a 
journey from barrenness to fulfilment; from want and poverty to abundance 
and wonder.  
 
This is the journey that Jesus takes us on, by coming to dwell among us. 
 My prayer for us all, is that we may travel together in this direction, and find 
renewal and fulfilment as we move into the new year.  
 

With assurance of my prayers,  
 
Fr James The Rectory, Westgate, Louth LN11 9YE 01507 604 215  
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Firstly, a huge thank you to all those who decorated the church for our Christmas 
services, it looked wonderful. How lovely it was to see so many people at all the 
services, especially The Crib Service. 
 
Thank you also to those who continue to support the Louth Community Larder. 
Tinned and dried food, also toiletries are always welcome. Just leave in the box in the 
porch and I will take into the Trinity Centre in Eastgate. 
 
Can you help please? 
 
We are beginning to think about our fund raising for the year. It was so disappointing 
that we had to cancel the fashion show due to the organiser’s stock being stolen, 
hopefully we can organise another show in the Spring. If you have any ideas for 
raising funds, please let me know, also if you can help at any events. 
 
I shall soon be organising the grass cutting rota if you could help with that, again 
please let me know. The volunteers try to mow the Church grass surrounds every 
week during the summer which works out at a couple of times a year. They are also 
working hard to keep the remainder of the church yard in good order. Pathways 
formed, wildflowers sown and planted, bug hotels created, bird boxes installed along 
with an owl box (No residents yet unfortunately,) overgrown areas strimmed and 
mown so if you can spare an hour or two, we can do much more.  
 
Would you like to lend a hand with the church cleaning? We meet on the first 
Saturday in the month the next being 5th February and then 5th March. Tea, coffee 
and biscuits afterwards. 
 
If you can spare any time in helping to keep All Saints Church and churchyard in good 
order and open to all please get in touch. 
 
 
Wishing you all a Happy and Healthy New Year 
 

Hilary King 
01507 601885 
 

  

All Saints Church, Legbourne 
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DIARY DATES 
Events are held at the community centre, unless stated otherwise 

 
Legbourne Woldmarsh- Church services @ 11am 
Feb 6th - All Saints Church, Legbourne 
Feb 13th - St John Baptist, Belleau  
Feb 20th – All Saints Church, Legbourne 
Feb 27th – St Peter, Raithby 
 
FRIENDSHIP CLUB- Thursdays Feb 10th, 24th 2022 @2pm @ Community Centre 
    
 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING- Monday 21 February 2022 @ 7.30pm 
COMMUNITY CENTRE COMMITTEE MEETING- Tuesday 8th February 2022 - 7.30pm 
 
ARCHERY- Every Wednesday at 6-8pm.  (Members only) 
 
EAST WOLD PRIMARY SCHOOL- Term 3 ends- Fri 11th Feb 2022 
   Term 4 starts – Monday 21st Feb 2022 
 
LEGBOURNE PLAYGROUP- Every Friday from 9.30am until 11.00am during school 
term time. 
 
 

The next issue will be for March 2022.  
The closure date is Wed 16th February 2022 
 
 

BOOKING CLERK – Robin PECK- 07508651029 
Or book online www.legbournecommunitycentre.com  



16 
 

 


